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Erewash  
Voluntary  
Action NEWS  Winter 2018  

 
Our Annual General Meeting was held on the 27th September at 1pm.  
Our Year In The Life Of report was presented along with the annual audited accounts.  
 
During the meeting we unveiled the new names for our meeting rooms.  
Theobald - to recognise the contribution made from a legacy 
Buxton  - in memory of our late Finance Manager Andrew Buxton  
Kirkbride - to recognise the contributions Gordon had made to the CVS 
for over 30 years, including position of treasurer.  
 
Stella also outlined the current funding situation for EVA which we are 
still fighting to ensure that we can maintain the 1st class service we 
deliver.  
 
The AGM followed a session facilitated by Peter Stone on maintaining 
your organisation in difficult times.  
 
9 people attended the session and found it really useful.  
Some comments included: 
· “The training made me consider things for the future especially funding 

for the future”  
· “Some thoughtful ideas for us to be putting into place moving forward” 
 
We are continuing to work with Joined Up Care (the follow on work 
from Wellbeing Erewash) to make sure that the voice of local citizens is 
heard. More events planned for next year.  
 
If you would like more information on EVA and the current work we are 
undertaking on behalf of the sector.  
Please contact Stella stella@erewashcvs.org.uk  
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Erewash Voluntary Action will be closed from 
24th December and reopen on Wednesday 

2nd January 2019 

 

Gordon Kirkbride 

Janet Buxton 
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Make a Difference  

&���������������	��������������	��	, �
�

Erewash Voluntary Action, Granville Avenue,  
Long Eaton, NG10 4HD 

 

0115 9466740 
 

www.e rew ash vo lun ta r yac t i on .o rg .uk  
 

Email: volunteers@erewashcvs.org.uk  
or check out the National volunteering website  

www.do-it.org.uk 

����

RECRUITING VOLUNTEERS FOR   
SHOPPING, TRANSPORT,  

BEFRIENDING & SITTING PROJECTS  
ALSO TEA DANCE HELPERS  

Anyone can volunteer 
and help with various interesting tasks. There are 

lots of opportunities to do something. 
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The Passport Scheme is a five week course FREE to volunteers.  
 
Each session will cover a different topic as listed below.  
 
If you want to develop your skills, add new qualifications, brush up on your 
knowledge, or add to your CV this course  is the one for you.  

 
Venue: Erewash Voluntary Action, Granville Avenue, Long Eaton  NG10 4DH 
 
Session 1-  
Equality, diversity and inclusion  
Tuesday 15th January 12.30pm - 3pm 
 
Session 2 -  
Health and Safety  
Tuesday 22nd January 12.30pm - 3pm 
 
Session 3 -  
First Aid  
Tuesday 29th January 12.30pm - 3pm 
 
Session 4 -  
Keeping yourself & others Safe  
Tuesday  5th February 12.30pm - 3pm 
 
Session 5 -  
Person Centred Working 
Tuesday 12th February 12.30pm - 3pm 
 
  
To book a place email lee@erewashcvs.org.uk 
 
At the end of the course volunteers will be  awarded a certificate.  
 
For more information or to book a place call Stella on 0115 9466740 or email: stella@erewashcvs.org.uk 
 
  

VCI Passport Scheme - 
Erewash  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The P3 BeWell Service is delighted to hear that we have been awarded the Level 2 Quality for Health Standard. 
Receiving this accreditation only confirms the work and dedication that goes into supporting our clients. Our 
service promotes mental health wellbeing across Derbyshire, reducing social isolation and ensuring that 
everybody feels part of their community.  The passion and enthusiasm that we know our team of staff have for 
their roles and their clients is only further demonstrated by receiving this award. Thank you to our team of 
wellbeing workers who devote themselves to their clients support and to our clients who continue to trust in our 
service.  
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EREWASH VOLUNTEER ORGANISERS’  
FORUM  

 

Do you support Volunteers… 
If so, our friendly and informative event is for you!  

 
  14th January 2019     8th April 2019 
  8th July 2019       7th October 2019 

 

9.30am - 12.30pm  
 

The Erewash Volunteer Organisers’ Forum exists to: 
 
 

Enable networking  
      
Develop good working practices    
    
Identify training needs 
 

Share experiences with other members 
 

Guest speakers 
 

 

EREWASH VOLUNTARY SECTOR  
FORUM 

 

The Voluntary Sector Forum is open to any community or voluntary 
organisation in Erewash. 

 

 
  4th February 2019   13th May 2019 
  5th August 2019    11th November 2019    

9.30am - 12.30pm  
 

 
The Erewash Voluntary Sector Forum exists to: 
 

Enable sharing of information, experience, good practice, skills and resources 
 
Provide opportunities to raise and discuss issues of common concern, gain mutual support and take  
collective action 
 
Raise the profile of the community and voluntary sector’s work 
 
Facilitate cross sector partnership working 

Forums take place at Erewash Voluntary Action,  
Granville Avenue, Long Eaton, NG10 4HD 

 

To Book your place on either forum contact Lee at  
Erewash Voluntary Action, Granville Avenue, Long Ea ton, NG10 4HD 

Tel: 0115 9466740. Email: lee@erewashcvs.org.uk  
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�

EREWASH CHILDREN  
AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S WELL BEING NETWORK ��

 
The network is open to all groups, organisations and development workers 

operating in the Erewash area. �
 

  25th March 2019    17th June 2019 
  23rd September 2019   9th December 2019  

9.30am - 12.30pm  
 

The Erewash Children and Young People’s Well Being Network exists to bring together 
individuals who support children and young people i n the Erewash area to share skills, 
information, experiences, good practice and resourc es.  

�

EREWASH DEVELOPMENT  
WORKERS’ NETWORK ���

�
�

The network is open to all development workers operating in the Erewash area. �

 

 
    

  4th March 2019      3rd June 2019 
  2nd September 2019    2nd December 2019  

 

9.30am - 12.30pm  

�

 
Both forums exist to: 
 

Provide a platform for individuals to share the work they are delivering 
 
Enable the sharing of information and good practice.  
 
Sharing information from the meeting with other colleagues/individuals  
 
Provide and disseminate information  
 
Improve the shared understanding of each other’s work and projects 
 
Identify gaps and duplication in services 
 
Identify issues affecting the delivery of services and how these may be addressed 
collectively 
 
Creating a collaborative approach to promoting projects in Erewash  

Forums take place at Erewash Voluntary Action,  
Granville Avenue, Long Eaton, NG10 4HD 

 
To Book your place on either Forum contact Lee at  

Erewash Voluntary Action, Granville Avenue, Long Ea ton, NG10 4HD 
Tel: 0115 9466740. Email: lee@erewashcvs.org.uk  
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EREWASH MENTAL HEALTH PARTNERSHIP 
 

The Erewash Mental Health Partnership, funded by Erewash Clinical Commissioning Group, has been 
developing mental health friendly community groups. The aim is for local Erewash groups to be 
welcoming and inclusive for people with mental health issues to participate in activities or to volunteer. 
There have been 94 individuals from 52 community groups who have attended Mental Health First Aid 
England training and are now their group’s mental health champion. The most recent Mental Health 
First Aid England training course took place in October. 
 
Publicity information relevant to the mental health 
friendly groups display the Mental Health First Aid 
logo helping to signpost that volunteers and staff 
have attended mental health training. 
 
During October the Erewash Mental Health 
Partnership teamed up with the Community 
Connectors project organising two Information 
Cafes, one in Long Eaton and one in Ilkeston. Lots 
of information was provided for individuals looking 
for activities to take part in as well as volunteering 
opportunities.  Another Information Café will be 
organised in the spring 2019 which will be held in 
Ilkeston. 
 
Members from the Erewash Engagement Group attended the initial Erewash Place Alliance 
Engagement meeting in November. This was a meeting to explore how Erewash residents may be 
able to engage with the work of the Erewash Place Alliance. Further consultation events will be 
organised in the new year. 
 
16 volunteers from some of the mental health friendly groups attended a half day mental health 
awareness course in October. This course was very well received by everybody who attended and 
comments included: 
 

‘’helped me to understand and become more aware of mental health issues in society’’ 
‘’helped me understand how to approach situations and how to recognise mental health 
problems’’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information about Erewash groups and organisations, events, volunteering opportunities and training 
are sent out weekly to a whole range of health and social care organisations, mental health 
organisations, voluntary groups and individuals.  This helps with knowledge and signposting about the 
wealth of opportunities in Erewash provided by the community and voluntary sector. 
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VOLUNTEER STORY 
 
“I started walking the Camino de Santiago in June 2017 after watching the movie “The Way”. I started 
in St Jean in south France and walked over Pyrenees into Spain. Passing many towns and beautiful 
countryside via Pamplona, lo grano, Burgos.and Leon. Unfortunately I developed cellulitis and returned 
home after 330 miles. This year I carried on from Leon and walked the remainder 180 miles in 11 days 
ending in Santiago de Campostella. Total of 510 miles and aching feet but some many happy 
memories and I met many lovely folk from all over the world. Each having a unique reason for doing it.” 
Garry. 

The Camino de Santiago  (known in English as the Way of Saint James  among other names, is a network of pilgrims' ways or 
pilgrimages leading to the shrine of the apostle Saint James the Great in the cathedral of Santiago de Compostela in Galicia in 
northwestern Spain, where tradition has it that the remains of the saint are buried. Many follow its routes as a form of spiritual 
path or retreat for their spiritual growth. It is also popular with hiking and cycling enthusiasts and organized tour groups. 

WELL DONE GARY! 

Information Cafés  
 
The Erewash Mental Health Partnership teamed up with the Community Connectors project to hold two Information Cafés – 
at the Salvation Army Hall in Long Eaton on Tuesday 2nd October 2018 and at Erewash Museum in Ilkeston on Tuesday 4th 
October 2018.  
 
The Information Cafés follow on from the Information Drop In at The Arena Church last year which was successful and the 
feedback suggested that it was hugely beneficial to have an event that provides the opportunity to access local information.  
 
The Information Cafés aimed to provide a more relaxed, informal environment for service receivers to attend without the 
anxiety of larger information events that for some people proves too noisy and challenging to participate in. 
 
The cafés were designed to provide information about community groups and organisations, encourage volunteering and 
offer information on the Erewash Mental Health Partnership and Community and Social Connectors. Peer mental health 
volunteers and Community Connectors were on hand to help at the cafés providing a really good opportunity for service 
receivers to speak to people who are already volunteering. 
 
Headlines 

60 service receivers attended - 10 people came along to the Information Café in Long Eaton, and 50 to the Information 
Café in Ilkeston.    

Many of the people attending were seeking information about mental health organisations. 
All service receivers went away with information.  
We provided 69 pieces of information on 38 different organisations.  
12 packs of information were posted out after the café’s. 
4 support workers attended including Erewash Community Mental Health Team and Derby College.  
8 Community Connectors volunteers helped out and 2 Erewash Mental Health Partnership peer mental health volunteers 

helped out. 
  
Benefits of the Information Cafés  
The Information Cafés provided an informal opportunity for people to drop in anytime to obtain information about local 
community groups, health services and volunteering opportunities.  
 
It was hugely beneficial to have Erewash Mental Health Partnership peer 
mental health volunteers and community connectors on hand to help. They 
assisted with meeting and greeting people as they arrived, making drinks and 
sharing their local knowledge and experiences of volunteering. The inclusion 
of the volunteers helped develop conversations with service receivers to help 
put them at ease.  All the volunteers really enjoyed taking part and felt that 
the day had been a huge success.    
 
The café style set up allowed time to provide individual support and advice, often not possible at larger events. It enabled us 
to informally speak to people attending and to identify exactly what groups they were looking to participate in.   

 
The information that was the most frequently requested included support groups in 
Erewash by Derbyshire Recovery and Peer Support Service, Erewash Mental Health 
Association (Touchwood), Depression and Anxiety Group and information on 
Dementia groups.   
 
Volunteering opportunities within prisons and the Canal and River Trust were 
amongst the most interesting requests.  
 
 

All the attendees who completed feedback forms ‘very much agreed’ that they enjoyed the Information Cafes. 100% of 
participants also found the events useful.  
 
There will be another Information Café in the spring of 2019 which will take place in Ilkeston, date and venue to be decided.  
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Derbyshire Healthy Home Programme 
 

Help poorly residents living in fuel poverty – refer them to the Healthy Home Programme 
 

The Derbyshire Healthy Home programme 
 
Many people across Derbyshire live in homes that they cannot afford to heat to a 
safe and warm temperature.  
 
People suffering from breathing, heart and mobility problems are at higher risk of 
needing support from Adult Care and the NHS if they are unable to afford to heat 
their home to a safe temperature.  
 
The Derbyshire Healthy Home Programme provides a range of interventions to help residents keep warm and well at home. 
 
Warmth solutions : Heating systems, repairs, upgrades and insulation 
 
Managing fuel costs : Tariff switching, metering and billing issues, clearing fuel debts 
 
Health and wellbeing referrals : Flu jab, medication or nutrition review, trips and falls, welfare rights  
 
All services are provided entirely free to eligible clients. 
 
Does the client? 
 
· Privately own or privately rent their house �  
 
· Have a health condition made worse by the cold �  
 
· Struggle to afford to keep their home warm�  
 
Refer your client to the project and a member of the team will  
call them to arrange a home visit and establish eligibility.  
 
If you are concerned that your client’s mental or physical health is suffering because  
they are unable to keep warm then don’t hesitate to contact the Healthy Home  
programme for support: 
 
Call:  01629 536919 
Email: healthy.home@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Create a Mosaic referral : Derbyshire Healthy Home  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Research show that to have good mental health and wellbeing, we should all incorporate the  
following 5 things in our lives: 

 
Connect,  with other people, family or friends, or meet someone new! 
 
Be Active , do what you can, try to get outdoors! 
 
Keep Learning , try something new, small or large! 
 
Give to others, your time, a compliment! 
 
Take Notice  of the world around you, what makes you happy? 
 
 

 
To find out more, contact Jess: 07791372095 / jess@erewashcvs.org.uk 

Facebook: 5 Ways to Wellbeing  Twitter: @5ways2wellbeing 
 

I am the 5 Ways to Wellbeing Coordinator at Erewash Voluntary Action, and I would be happy to come and visit any groups or 
individuals who want to know more! 

 

ASK YOURSELF: What have you done for your wellbeing today? 
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We are committed to providing the UK’s only free and confidential helpline 
dedicated to older people that is available 24-hours a day, 365 days a year. 
Through this we will empower and support older people to reduce their isolation 
������������		
�������
���������������������������� ����������������������������
family, as well as connected and part of our wider society. We will do this in a 
way that reflects and adheres to the values set for us by older people 
themselves, and by ensuring that we deliver a service of the highest standards. 

“Loneliness is not having anyone to tell that you are lonely” 
Janet, Silver Liner 
 
By volunteering as a Telephone Friend for The Silver Line, we match you to one of our Silver Liners (older person) that you 
call once a week.  
 
Did you know? In the UK, more than 1 million people aged over 65 say they often or always feels lonely. We have 300 older 
people waiting for a Telephone Friend. They have chosen to be called our Silver Liners. 
 
“Just speaking to someone helps me cope a little better…”  
David, Silver Liner 
 
This is a volunteer role that you can do from home or from work. All you need is access to a telephone and the internet. We 
ask for a commitment of up to a year where possible and the ability to make your call on the same day and time each week. 
Friendship calls can be made between 8am and 8pm Monday - Sunday.  
 
The Silver Line pays for the cost of all friendship calls and for safeguarding we also record the calls. 
 
In the time it takes to read the paper, watch the news or take a trip to the shop, you can volunteer with The Silver Line. A 
regular 30-minute call from a friend really can change the life of a lonely older person.  
 
“Volunteering with The Silver Line has exceeded my expectations in many ways. It is even more enjoyable than I imagined” 
John, Telephone Friend 
 
See how a call from a Telephone Friend makes a big difference by searching 'The Silver Line' on YouTube. 

Signposting & Information Volunteer 

What are they looking for? 
To be a Signposting and Information Volunteer you will need: 
• To be aged 18 and over 
• Access to the internet and an email account 
• To be able to commit a minimum of 2 hours per week (within the hours of 9am – 5pm, Monday - Friday) for up to a year. 
• To be able to undertake internet based research on behalf of an older person 

Practical Considerations 
To be a Signposting and Information Volunteer you will need: 
• To be aged 18 and over 
• Access to the internet and an email account 
• To be able to commit a minimum of 2 hours per week (within the hours of 9am – 5pm, Monday - Friday) for up to a year. 
• To be able to undertake internet based research on behalf of an older person 

Telephone Friend 
 
What are they looking for? 
To be a Telephone Friend you will need: 
 
• To be aged 18 and over 
• Access to the internet and an email account 
• A UK, Channel Isles, or Isle of Man, telephone (we cannot facilitate calls from other countries) 
• To be able to commit to a 30-minute friendship call, at the same time and day each week, for up to a year 
• To want to speak to, and build a relationship with an older person 

Practical Considerations 
To be a Telephone Friend you will need: 
 
• To be aged 18 and over 
• Access to the internet and an email account 
• A UK, Channel Isles, or Isle of Man, telephone (we cannot facilitate calls from other countries) 
• To be able to commit to a 30-minute friendship call, at the same time and day each week, for up to a year 
• To want to speak to, and build a relationship with an older person 
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Volunteer Walk Leaders 
 
About the opportunity 
Are you interested in walking? Do you like being outdoors? Do you like 
meeting new people? 
Become a volunteer walk leader! This is an exciting opportunity to support 
Erewash’s walking for health programme. By either supporting existing 
walks or setting up new walks in your local area. 

About Erewash Borough Council 
Your local council for local needs 
 
What are they looking for? 
Anybody over the age of 18 can become a walk leader. We are looking for people who have an enthusiasm for walking and are 
advocates of the health benefits attached to walking. 
 
We are looking for people who are friendly, welcoming with good communication skill. 
Who are punctual and organised and are comfortable talking in front of small groups. 

Practical Considerations 
Full walk leader training will be given. Expenses are not covered. 

Winter Shelter Volunteer  
 
About the opportunity 
The Ilkeston Winter Shelter has the aim of providing safe overnight accommodation                   
to local homeless people over the winter months, providing a hot supporter and a                    
breakfast before they leave in the morning. 

About Ilkeston Winter Shelter 
The Ilkeston Winter Shelter will provide a clean, safe and warm overnight emergency accommodation to those individuals who 
are homeless in the Erewash area, with a team of friendly, positive and helpful staff and volunteers. Other activities include – hot 
supper, simple breakfast, washing facilities, clothing, footwear, and help at gaining more secure housing. 

What are they looking for? 
We need a variety of volunteers – some in the evening to help set things up, some to stay over night, with the paid staff and some 
to set breakfast up, and tidy up the Hall for other users. 

Practical Considerations 
The whole site is wheel chair accessible, except the kitchen is not wheel chair practical i.e. height of work surfaces. Because this 
is the first year we are not able to refund expenses of volunteers but could arrange car sharing, lifts etc where appropriate. 

Volunteer Warehouse Assistant 
 
About the opportunity 
Looking for a workout? If you like to keep active and stay in shape, 
volunteering in our warehouse could be 
the answer you’re looking for. We always need helpful and active 
people to help keep our stock moving from the van to warehouse and 
onto the store and from store back to the van for delivery! 

This role will involve keeping active much of the day but it’s not just moving furniture when volunteering here you can also get 
involved in putting together our flat packed furniture, maybe something to puzzle over! 
There are other opportunities to help our warehouse team such as booking in and checking over stock for sale. 
So, if you like to keep active and stay in shape volunteering in your local furniture and electrical warehouse could be the answer 
you’re looking for. 

About British Heart Foundation Furniture & Electric al Goods. 
Free collection of any good quality furniture and electrical goods, whish is then resold. 

What are they looking for? 
Active & able to lift, confident people, able to work on own initiative and as part of a team. 
Warehouse volunteers must also have access to steel toed safety boots, safety gloves and hi-vis vests will be available for use 

Practical Considerations 
�  ability to lift (2 man lifts and lighter) 
�  able to use own initiative 
�  handy with building flat packed furniture 
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Monthly Funding Bulletin 

Erewash Voluntary Action produces a monthly funding bulletin which can be found on our web site:  
www.erewashvoluntaryaction.org.uk 

For further information about either of these grant schemes contact Catriona – Development Worker – 
catriona@erewashcvs.org.uk Tel 0115 9466740 

 

 

Erewash Voluntary 
Action  

 

Small Grants Scheme  

The scheme  provides small grants up to a 
maximum of £1,500 

 
If your group is thinking about a new project 
and it meets at least one of the grant health 
improvement priorities you are welcome to 
apply. 
 
Funding is available if you are one of the 
following and are operating in the Erewash 
area: 
        

¨ Community / Voluntary Group 
¨ Not for profit group / organisation 
¨ Charity 
 

The Erewash Small Grants Scheme has 
no deadlines  

 
Apply at anytime 

 
For an application pack contact Catriona - 
Development Worker at Erewash Voluntary 

Action - Tel 0115 9466740 or email 
catriona@erewashcvs.org.uk 

 
All successful applications will be expected to 
complete an end of project evaluation report.  

Community Groups can submit 
grant applications up to £1,500 
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Applications are welcome from voluntary and 
community groups/organisations delivering 
services in Erewash. 

APPLICATION FORMS SHOULD BE 
RETURNED BY 4.30pm on 14th December 2018 

This grant scheme is administered by Erewash 
Voluntary Action. To request an application pack 
please contact Catriona Paterson - Development 

Worker or find details on our website. 

Tel: 0115 9466740  % 	��&��	���
�	'���#	������
���"��
� ###����#	������
���"�  

Small Grants Scheme 
2018/19 

 

Applications up to £1000  

FUNDING INFORMATION 



PROMOTING VOLUNTEERING THROUGHOUT  EREWASH 

 

���������	����
�����		
	
	
	
Our Community and Social Connectors initiative has progressed well over the last few months. In 
July, following a meeting with Dr Duncan Gooch from Goldenbrook Surgery, we invited all GP front 
line staff to attend our Social Connectors Induction Training. They will work closely with the Social 
Connectors initiative, becoming the first point of call for patients attending the surgery who might 
need information or signposting to, local groups and activities.    
 
Following a meeting in July with Carly Widziernikow, Reception & Accessibility Manager at Littlewick Medical Centre 
and Steph Elkins, Lead Care Coordinator, we now hold a Social Connectors Drop In session once a month at Littlewick 
Medical Centre. We will be there on the last Thursday of the month between 10am -12 noon.The drop in can be 
accessed by patients of any surgery.  
 
Carly and Steph were very supportive of the Social Connectoras approach and welcomed a presence at Littlewick. 
Steph suggested the Care Coordinators also attend the Social Connectors Induction Training.  
 
The first session of the Social Connectors Induction Training session at 
Littlewick Medical Centre in Ilkeston went well despite an IT failure which 
meant I couldn’t use the powerpoint presentation I had prepared.  
The group exercises went very well and all participants appreciated the 
information packs I provided. Many of the particiapnts were not aware of the 
Derbyshire Community Directory and many of them said in their feedback that 
they found it a useful resource.  
 
17 GP frontline staff members attended from 7 different practices, including 6 
care coordinators, 1 practice manager, 8 reception staff and 1 health care 
assistant. 
 
The second session at Erewash Voluntary Action on Wednesday 14th November also went really well with 16 GP 
frontline staff members attended from 6 different practices. The staff that attended included 2 care coordinators, 13 
reception staff and 1 health care assistant.  
 
This time there were no IT problems, and the session was very well received by all that came along. Feedback from the 
group stated that they found it useful to know about the support we provide at Erewash Voluntary Action, Silverline and 
Derbyshire Community Directory. The session was on the same day as the tea dance and many of the participants 
wanted to join in!  Another Social Connectors Induction Training sessions is planned for 9th January 2019. 

 
On 11th September I was invited to talk to 14 members of staff at the Physiotherapist 
and Occupational Health team at Ilkeston Hospital. I gave them an overview of the 
work Community Connectors has done so far, and how it fits with the work of 
Wellbeing Erewash. I also told them of the Social Connectors initiative and the work 
with GP staff and the Social Connectors Induction Training. The team were very 
interested in both initiatives, and one member of the team has asked to attend the 
Social Connectors Induction Training session in January. I gave out packs of 
information about Community and Social Connectors and all the services provided by 
EVA. I also told them about the Derbyshire Directory which many of them were 
unaware of.         

      
We have also been involved in the development of the Long Eaton Walking Netball Group. The development of the 
group was supported by Jo Hallam and Cats Paterson, Development Workers at Erewash Voluntary Action.  

 
England Netball offered to host an open taster session, followed by 6 sessions at a 
local venue to help the group get established. The Walking Netball sessions started 
on 31st July, with the group initially playing at St John’s Church Hall, Long Eaton. Play 
started at 10am on Tuesday mornings and members were invited to stay behind for a 
coffee and chat afterwards. In the first 2 months, the group grew to over 20 members 
and on 15th October the group moved their sessions to West Park Leisure Centre 
where they could play on a full size court with nets. The group is now flourishing with 
nearly 30 members. One of the members has trained as a Walking Netball Host, with 
another member waiting to attend the next Walking Netball Host training course.  
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FUTURE IN MIND 

 
Erewash Voluntary Action is supporting the Future in Mind work across Erewash.  Future in Mind is a 
government plan to support children and young people achieve positive emotional health enabling self-
help, recovery and wellbeing. 
 
Erewash Voluntary Action is responsible for organising mental health awareness training for community 
and voluntary groups. The aim of the training is to provide knowledge, experience and understanding 
about mental health issues young people may be facing. The training has been facilitated by staff from 
Erewash CAMHS – Children and Adolescent Mental Health Services. Feedback from the course in 
October included comments: 
 

‘’ I understand more now and with the knowledge gained be able 
to spot the first signs’’ 
‘’ Feel more confident to be able to talk to a professional and 
have more knowledge and understanding of mental health 

 
Further training has included a specific session on self harm which was very well attended. This 
training was also facilitated by CAMHS staff. Comments included: 

 
‘’ I am much more aware of the different methods of self harm, 
the triggers and how to support a young person’’. 
‘ ’Really helped to understand the wider context and implications 
of self harm and enabled me to think about how it might be 
relevant to the young people I support’’. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Erewash Voluntary Action is also responsible for managing the Erewash Children and Young People’s 
Wellbeing network. Meetings take place on a quarterly basis and are open to any organisation to come 
along and network, share and learn from each other. Training opportunities are also offered through 
this network.  
 

For further details about the work that Erewash Voluntary Action is contributing to Future in Mind 
contact Catriona – Development Worker – catriona@erewashcvs.org.uk Tel: 0115 9466740 
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Erewash Voluntary Action has several fully  
equipped rooms for hire by community voluntary 
groups, suitable for either meetings or  
training events.  
 
Kirkbride room  - seats 6 
Theobald room  - board room style seats 20 
Buxton room   - seats 24  
Hall     - seats 80-100  
Interview room for 1 to 1 
Kitchen 
 
Tea & coffee can be provided. 
 
Wi-Fi, projector, screen and flipcharts available  
 
Full Disabled Access. The premises were  designed for use by disabled people and are used regularly 
by Derbyshire Adult Community Education and other training providers.                                                                        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like more information on prices or to have a look at the new facilities please contact  
Lee on 0115 9466740 Or email lee@erewashcvs.org.uk    

ROOMS TO HIRE 

Hall 

Kitchen 

Buxton Room Theobald Room 
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The views expressed in this newsletter should not 
necessarily be taken as Erewash Voluntary Action - CVS 
policy. Whilst every care is taken to provide accurate 
information neither Erewash Voluntary Action, EVA Board 
Members nor the contributors undertake any liability for 
any error or omission. The inclusion of an insert in the 
newsletter does not imply endorsement by Erewash 
Voluntary Action - CVS of any product or service 
advertised and neither Erewash Voluntary Action or Board 
members undertake any liability in respect of such inserts. 
 
Erewash CVS is a Company Limited by Guarantee 
Registered in England & Wales No 3537038 and a  
Registered Charity (England & Wales) No 1069838. 
We gratefully acknowledge support from Erewash CCG, 
Derbyshire County Council and the people of Erewash.  

CONTACT US: 
 

Erewash Voluntary Action,  
Granville Avenue, Long Eaton, 
Derbyshire, NG10 4HD 
Entrance on Shakespeare Street 
 

� :  0115 9466740  
 

      : enquiries@erewashcvs.org.uk  
 
 
Website: 
www.erewashvoluntaryaction.org.uk 
 
Check out the National  
Volunteering Website  
www.do-it.org 

Published by Erewash Voluntary Action—CVS 
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   Don't forget to check the Community Directory Derbyshire !     
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Don't forget to check the Community Directory Derbyshire !  
 
The Directory is available for everyone to explore and find out what goes on in the world of 
community and voluntary groups in Derby and Derbyshire.  
  

Check if your group is registered by visiting the Community Directory Derbyshire - and if it is 
not then registering is just a click away and it's FREE!  
 

For more information email Community Directory Derbyshire infor@vcsdata.org.uk 
or call 01332 227719.   
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Community Directory Derbyshire is maintained and contributed to by a network of      
infrastructure organisations across Derbyshire and Derby City. 


